
TVE CANADIAN ENTOM0L0GISr.

lfuil deliberation it wvas decided to becorne incorporated with it as a
"Branch," in accordance with the terms of our Constitution. It wvill
therefore be known,from the beginning of the New Vear, as IlThe Toronto
Branch of the Entomoological Society of Ontario." It is hoped that every
one interested in entomology, living in Toronto or the neiglibourhood,
wvill join the IlBrancli," and thus beconie inenibers of our Society. The
next meeting will be held on Friday evening, January 8th, at 8 o'clock,
wvhen visitors will be heartily ivelcorned.

The Montreal Branch has been in active operation for over twenty-
three years, and hield itS 200th meeting a few months ago. We hope
that in tinie to corne the Toronto Branch rnay be able to boast of a
similar record, and that each year as it goes by rnay find it growving and
prospering, and doing good wvork for the furtherance of the science of
entoniology in the Dominion of Canada.

BREP-OS MHIDDENDORFI, M\1E.
On April 25 th, 1896, 1 mnade a vcry lucky captulre of a perfect speci-

nen of this rare and beautiful moth. The afternoon being sùnshîny
.nd warm - one of our first spring days - I had gone out to look for
)eetles in a piece of wvood along the Red River, a fewv miles from, the

cy.This locality had proved richi ini Carabidtu in 1894, about the satrIe
iate. Greatly to rny disgust, I found the place transformed, ail logs and
1 brush " having been cleared awvay the previous season, and hardly a
)eetle of any kind ivas to be found.

The mothi in question was first seen to alight on the bank of a cut-
mng Ieading down to the river;- when disturbed from there by my investi-
,ations as to its identity, it flew Up and down the roadway for a littie
ïhile, and then hovered about some patches of mud, occasionally resting
ýn the mud in the stinshine, very much after the manner of some of our
utterfiies. 3y, this tume I had got near enoughi to it to discover that it
vas something quite new to me, and rny desire to capture it ivas there-
bre increased ten-fold. 1 had no net wvith me ; in fact, I was only pro.

iddwith a rather narrow-necked cyanide bottle for Coleoptera (the
ieck of my bottle was flot an inch in -diameter). That I was able, after
everal fv¶ile attempts, to get the mouthi of the bottie down over it as it
'tt in tÙ. road, without, damaging it in any way, wvas a matter of surprise
t the time and congratulation whenever I have thought, of it since. I
ertainly neyer made a more lucky capture. To Prof. John B3. Smith 1
m indebted both for the identification and for his generosity in returning
e specimen tÇb me. A. W. I-AN HAMN, WVinnipeg, Man,


